
 

Village of Bloomington 
Regular Board Meeting 

June 6, 2022 

 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert McLimans at 

7:00 p.m. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was said. 

 

Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Tim Senn, Nate Copsey, Bob Fox, and Scott 

Daentl. Dawn Drew was absent.  

 

Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Moris to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting for 

May 2, 2022. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Senn to approve the accounts payable reports for May. 2022. All 

were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Officer Reukauf was not present to give his report. McLimans asked if anyone had anything for Officer 

Reukauf. If someone did, he would call him. No one did.  

 

A concerned resident was present to complain about people parking in the handicap parking that are not 

handicapped in front of Ma’s Bakery on Canal Street. He was unable to park there, and it is every day for a 

prolonged period of time. 

  

Motion was made by Senn and seconded by Fox to grant a land use permit to Erna Cooley to replace the roof on 

the home at 715 4th Street. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

McLimans read the License approval: See Attached list. 

  

 

Ronnie Mumm was present to give the maintenance report. Mumm explained the issues he was having trying to 

get a good water sample report, and that it was taking too long to get to the testing site. He plans to try a place 

in Prairie du Chien. He explained the building that needs to go in by the sewer plant and the design of it to 

satisfy the DNR, and that Jordon Fure would be taking care of that project. Mumm explained the water main 

break and it is now fixed. Mumm asked the board if streets could get seal coated this year. Mumm named off 

five or six that he would like to get done. The board agreed, and asked Mumm to get an estimate on the cost. 

 

Senn explained the sewer line break behind the Meat Market and why it happened, and how they repaired it. 

 

McLimans explained the sale of the lot on Canal Steet to Steve Adrian and that he would be paying for the 

survey. The Parking lot will be assessable to anyone to park in it, and the Village will keep it plowed in the 

wintertime. Motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Senn to approve of the sale of the property at 360 

Canal Street, with the knowledge that anyone can park in the lot and the Village will plow the snow. All were in 

favor. Motion carried. 

 

McLimans updated the board on the Water/Sewer Projects and read the letter from Jordon Fure on where 

everything is processing. 
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McLimans updated the board on the Core and Main Project on the radio readers, and that phase on training has 

been completed. The village is going to have to buy about 30 to 50 new meters as the old ones do not work with 

the radio reader. And that the monies from the ARPA can be used to purchased them. McLimans explained that 

they were in the process to get help to install them. 

 

McLimans explained the pay application for Wamsley and where they have gotten so far with the project. 

Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Daentl to Pay Wamsley Excavating & Quarry Products, LLC 

Pay Application # 1, for $17,812.50. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

McLimans explained the meeting with Moris and Wood about the "Police and Fire Regulations” Ordinance 

#2022-03. Moris explained the reason behind the ordinance and what it really means to the fire department. 

Motion was made by Copsey and seconded by Fox to approve the Ordinance #2022-03. All were in favor. 

Motion carried. 

 

The clerk explained about Larry Busch playing at the Village square park on June 22 at 7:00, and that the Ice 

Cream truck would be there. 

 

McLimans stated that the fund raiser by the Meat market raised $900.00 for the River Ridge School. He also 

explained that the BOR was over and that there were no complaints. 

 

Fox asked about cutting down dead trees. Mumm stated there were a few that needed to come down and stump 

removal that needs to be done. The board discussed the issues and said that there was $10.000.00 in the budget 

for tree removal. 

 

There being no additional business to come before the board, Moris moved to adjourn the meeting and seconded 

by Senn. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Clerk/Treasurer  

Mary Culligan   
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